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ECDC publishes updated evidence-based guidance for 
chlamydia prevention and control and makes latest 
chlamydia figures available online through interactive 
Surveillance Atlas
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On 7 March 2016, an updated version of the ’Guidance 
on chlamydia control in Europe’ was published on the 
European Centre for Disease Prevention and Control 
(ECDC) website. As the previous version, published in 
2009 [1], the newly released document aims at sup-
porting policymakers and national programme coor-
dinators in the European Union (EU) and European 
Economic Area (EEA) countries in developing, imple-
menting and improving their chlamydia control strate-
gies in an evidence-based manner.

Also on 7 March, the most recent surveillance data on 
chlamydia were made available in the interactive ECDC 
Surveillance Atlas of Infectious Diseases [2]. In 2014, 
there were 396,128 cases of chlamydia infections offi-
cially reported from 26 EU/EEA countries with young 
people between 15 and 24 years of age accounting for 
63% of all reported cases.

Since the 2009 publication of Chlamydia control in 
Europe’ guidance, the evidence base for informing con-
trol policies has advanced and now shows that offering 
chlamydia testing to young women (under 25 years of 
age) can reduce the risk of developing pelvic inflam-
matory disease. To date, however, there is as yet no 
clear evidence that population-based interventions 
like widespread testing or screening programmes can 
reduce the prevalence of infections or the incidence of 
long-term reproductive tract complications [3].

The recently published guidance provides options for 
EU/EEA countries to consider as their minimum level of 
prevention and control activities:

•	a national strategy or plan for control of sexually 
transmitted infections (including chlamydia),

•	provision of primary prevention interventions to at-
risk individuals and groups,

•	evidence-based chlamydia case management guide-
lines that address criteria for testing, diagnostic 
methods, treatment, partner notification and report-
ing of cases,

•	 improved systems for the surveillance of diagnosed 
infections, and

•	 an evaluation plan for the strategy.

The scaling-up to widespread testing or screening pro-
grammes should be considered on the basis of individ-
ual benefit of those tested and if sufficient resources 
are available and suitable monitoring and evaluation is 
in place.

The policy options presented in this guidance should 
be interpreted and applied according to clinical, epi-
demiological, healthcare and resource environments 
which differ across the EU/EEA countries [4].
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